MOTHERS’ UNION – NEWCASTLE DIOCESE

Annual Meeting of Council held in St John the Evangelist, Kingston Park, on Friday 31 March 2023.
Present: Margy Tasker-Brown (President) Anne Blight, Anne Cairns (Vice Presidents); 52 members.

Apologies for absence had been received from a further twelve members.

Margy welcomed everyone, especially three members attending for the first time, and invited the Chaplain Revd Anne Marr to lead the meeting in worship; Anne included prayers for twelve deceased members and those who had lost loved ones since the last meeting of Council, and gave thanks for eighteen new members.  She also prayed for Bishop Helen Ann who would soon take up her new role, and for King Charles III as he prepared for his forthcoming Coronation.

MINUTES of the Annual Meeting held on 8 April 2022 were taken as read and confirmed.  There were no matters arising.

ANNUAL REPORT Previously circulated

FINANCIAL REPORT

Julian Brown as Acting Treasurer apologised that there was only at this stage an interim Financial Report, as a result of problems following the sudden death of Dorothy.  Membership numbers had dropped considerably with consequent drop in income, which highlighted the urgent need for fund raising and a recruitment campaign.  Julian stressed the importance of claiming expenses, and answered some questions from the floor pertaining to Gift Aid.  

There was no further business.

               ………………………………………………………….                    

                        (Diocesan President)                                                      (date)

